Most Holy Rosary Parish, Midleton

Parish Bulletin May 17th 2015



Your prayers are requested for the repose of the following souls: Helena O'Connell, Mary O'Brien, Tony O'Shea, Mary (Polly) Dennehy, Paddy Goldspring, Gerard & Resa Stack, James T. Hearn, Dan Herlihy,

May They Rest in Peace

We welcome the new members of our Parish Community:

Rian Aidan Clifford, Carlota Dvorsky, Erin Grace Geary, Cormac Ian Kirby, Killian Wayne Kirby, Ollie John Morgan Who were recently Baptised.

Confirmation and First Holy Communion

On Tuesday last one hundred and ninety four pupils received The Sacrament of Confirmation in the Church of The Most Holy Rosary. Thank God it was a beautiful day and the ceremony went smoothly. We wish all these Boys and Girls the very best for the future and congratulate them warmly. They prepared diligently throughout the year. Indeed as followers of Jesus they will need the Gifts of The Holy Spirit in abundance in today's increasingly secular world. The First Holy Communion Programme is also complete. Unfortunately C.B.S. and Ballintotis got a very wet day, but that did not in any way dampen their spirits. We wish also these boys and girls - well over two hundred - the very best and hope that The reception of the Body of Christ will be a regular event in their lives. Words cannot express the gratitude due to the four Catholic Primary Schools in the Parish. The Principals, the teachers of the Sacramental Classes, the entire staff play a huge role in helping to hand on The Faith. That they do this so willingly is indeed very pleasing. We pray God's Blessing on them. Finally as we congratulate all the parents, we encourage them to continue their good work. You will not give your child a better inheritance than The Gift of Faith.

The Knights of St Columbanus Annual Pilgrimage to Knock takes place on Sunday May 31st. Bus leaves Midleton at 7-45am and returns at 10pm approx. Price €60 includes breakfast and dinner. Reductions for senior citizens and children. Contact Jim Leahy on 086-8046989.

Upcoming Marriage Referendum

In the current Issue of "Alive" publication, available at the door of the church, there is a very interesting article on the upcoming Marriage Referendum. Why not take a copy home and ponder it's contents.

The Cork Association for Autism (CAA) Golf Classic will take place at Mahon Golf Club on Thursday June 18th. Teams of three cost €150 with a three ball better ball format. All funds raised will go towards the building of the CAA's new Day Service Centre for autistic adults in Mogeely. To book in a team, phone the CAA fundraising office on 021 427 1808. For more information log onto: www.corkautism.ie

Midleton Agricultural Show

Will take place on Sunday, May 24th, at The Paddocks, Broomfield. For a wonderful day out come along and enjoy the horses, ponies, donkeys, Pet Dog Show, Sheep, poultry, Horse & Pony jumping, crafts, baking, Baby Show, Raffles, Amusements etc.
For further information and details:

For further information and details: Contact 087-6722730

St. Vincent De Paul contact no.:086-3114512

<u>Parish Website</u> ó www.midletonparish.ie <u>Parish</u> <u>Mobile</u> 0872468234 <u>Parish Office</u> 021 4636508 Parish Newsletter ó www.parishoffice@gmail.com <u>Opening Hours-</u> Mon-Thurs. 10.30a.m.- 1.00 p.m. Fri. 10.30 a.m. ó 12.00 p.m.

Eucharistic Adoration.
Is celebrating 26 years on
Wednesday, May 20th,
with Mass in Our Lady of
Lourdes Hospital Chapel, at
7.30pm. Celebrant: Fr. Pat
O'DonoghueCC. Everybody

very welcome.

The principal ceremony of the bicentenary celebrations of St. Colman's Church Cloyne, will take place on Friday, 29th of May, at 7.30pm which will be concelabrated by Bishop Crean. Everyone is welcome

Lough Derg Pilgrimage
Four Day Pilgrimage, bus leaving
Grand Parade on Saturday, June
4th, at 9.00am., returning Tuesday
9th June. For bookings and
further details contact Paddy
O'Sullivan at 021-4893453